# SABINE COUNTY HOSPITAL DISTRICT BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES

## June 25, 2018

The Sabine County Hospital District Board of Directors met for a Regular Meeting on June 25, 2018 at 5:30 PM in the Sabine County Hospital Board Room.

\*Because of the number of people, the meeting was moved to the Sabine County Hospital Cafeteria.

### **Present**

Tiffani Bradberry, President Byron Starr, Vice President Earl Willis, Board Member Pennie, Ferguson, Board Member Diane Powell, District Administrator Chloe Schafer, EMS Administrator

### **Others Present**

Jacy Daugherty, Administrative Assistant
Jerry Howell, Sabine County Hospital Administrator
Laura Simpson, Sabine County Hospital Employee
Anthony Long, Sabine County EMS Employee
Jack Legind, Sabine County EMS Employee
Don Rodriquez, Sabine County EMS Employee
Jacob Wagner, Sabine County EMS Employee
Philip Blair, Sabine County EMS Employee
Erin Hudson, Sabine County EMS Employee
Cohen Hudson, Sabine County EMS Employee
Blake Meredith, Sabine County EMS Employee
Rachel Craig, Sabine County EMS Employee
Austin Fruge, Sabine County EMS Employee

Ted Dodson, Citizen
Aspen Powell, Citizen
Dave Clineman, Citizen
Shelley Starr, Citizen
Sammy McClelland, Citizen
Devin McClelland, Citizen
Karen Mills, Citizen
Sherry Thibodeaux, Citizen
Art Thibodeaux, Citizen
David Laird, Citizen
Cynthia Beard, Citizen
Christine Johnston, Citizen

# Lonnie Johnston, Citizen Edith McCaulley, Citizen Tracy Lane, Citizen Numerous Other Sabine County Citizens Linda Durdan, Daily News & More Cecil Tatum, Sabine County Reporter

- I. Ms. Bradberry called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.
- II. Mr. Willis opened the meeting in prayer.
- III. Public Comments: Mr. Starr stated that there has been no discussion, no secret meetings, and no one has said anything about closing Sabine County EMS. Mr. Starr stated that the fact that he has been accused of trying to close the ambulance service is absolutely ridiculous. Mr. Starr stated that after what his family has done for this community, to have someone try to drag his name down is wrong.

Mr. Willis stated that, unfortunately, he did not here about anything that has been going on until today. Mr. Willis stated that he does not know anything about it other than, in his opinion, Sabine County is going to have the hospital and ambulance service the way they are right now. Mr. Willis stated that Sabine County is going to have it that way until they run out of money or they run out of people.

- IV. Executive Session at 5:36 p.m.
  - 1. Discussion concerning Personnel.
  - 2. Discussion concerning Sabine County EMS Contracts.
- V. Return to open meeting at 6:40 p.m. Ms. Bradberry stated that there would be no action taken and the meeting would be adjourned.
- VI. Board meeting adjourned at 6:40 p.m.

Tiffani Bradberry, President Sabine County Hospital District Board of Directors Joe McNaughten, Secretary Sabine County Hospital District Board of Director